

Mr. William Burrus
Executive Vice President
American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO
1300 L Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20005-4128

Dear Bill:

This letter is in further response to your correspondence of February 7 concerning the nature of medical documentation needed by supervisors to approve leave.

The enclosed memorandum from Dr. David H. Reid, III, National Medical Director for the Postal Service, serves to distinguish between a diagnosis or medical prognosis, and medical facts, as they relate to Section 513.36 of the Employee and Labor Relations Manual (ELM). It is intended to clear up any confusion which may exist in the field.

As noted by Dr. Reid, medical information which contains a diagnosis and a medical prognosis constitutes a restricted medical record as defined in Section 214.3 of Handbook EL-806.

Dr. Reid observes that restricted medical records are not necessary to support a request for approved leave when required by Section 513.36 of the (ELM): "A health care provider can provide an explanation of medical facts sufficient to indicate that an employee is, or will be, incapacitated for duty without giving a specific diagnosis or medical prognosis."

It is additionally the Postal Service's position that this application is consistent with the documentation requirements attendant to a request for leave under the Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA).

If you have any questions on the foregoing, please contact Charles Baker of my staff at (202) 268-3842.

Sincerely,

Anthony J. Vegliante

Manager

Contract Administration APWU/NPMHU

Enclosure